
Houston Pilots Forecast Package
Updated: 5:00 AM CT
Sunday, January 9, 2022 Forecaster: Vince Bryan

As always, please do not hesitate to reach out to us with any 
forecast questions via the chat option on the Weather Porthole or 

our on-call number, (317)-560-8122 press 1 for forecast questions. 

Weather Headlines

Radar/ NWS Alerts: 5:00 AM CT

Ø Scattered showers and thunderstorms will continue 
to be in the forecast late morning until a cold front 
works through the area near mid-day/ early 
afternoon.

Ø With this front winds will increase. From this evening 
to Mid-day Tuesday, sustained winds from the N/NE 
@ 15-25 MPH with gusts 25 – 35 MPH expected. 

Ø Because of winds, early week fog is not favored. 
Need to watch mid-late week for fog chances to re-
develop as discussed in the slides below. 

Ø Next front to target looks to be next weekend, more 
details to come.
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Houston Pilots Visibility Report

Any reduced visibility looks to come from mist/ precipitation rather than widespread 
dense fog out through early afternoon.



Fog is not favored Wednesday AM as winds do not look to 
have enough time to turn more favorable for fog 
development, however there is still enough of a chance to at 
least keep the possibility in the forecast. This is a low end 
chance, however. 

Wednesday, 1/12/22

Daily Fog Chance

Wednesday AM Possible

Thursday AM Possible

Friday AM Possible

Houston Pilots Extended Range Visibility Report
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Elevated winds out of the south Fri AM ahead of the 
upcoming front Fri PM/Sat AM. Fog development will be 
possible ahead of the front with southerly winds. Currently, of 
all the days this week, fog would be most likely to occur on 
Friday.

Friday, 1/14/22
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With winds now more out of the south and light, the potential 
for fog Thu AM looks to be a little higher than Wed. Some 
data is already trying to pick up on reduced visibilities.

Thursday, 1/13/22
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Ø Pockets of reduced visibility this morning look to be coming from mist/ patchy fog based 
on current observations.

Ø While a pocket or two of patchy fog cannot be 100% ruled out, we believe any reduced 
visibility would likely continue to be hit and miss in nature and likely coming from misty 
lower clouds. This applies for all stations.

Ø Confidence continues to run a bit lower than normal given exact type of reduced visibility 
that can be around (mist vs fog) and the extent of coverage.

Ø While the cold front works through the area (11 AM – 1 PM for N half of stations , Noon –
2 PM for S half of stations), reduced visibility coming from a locally heavier downpour will 
be possible. 

Ø Once the is front is fully out of the area by the 2-3 PM window, we expect the precipitation 
and reduced visibility threat to slowly subside as drier air will filter in from the N.
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Houston Pilots Visibility Report



Houston Pilots: Sun. 1/9/2022
Forecast Discussion
Precip: Most locations are currently not seeing precip with a few spots reporting 
a mist. Things likely change over the next few hours as the front will swing 
through the area and provide a round of scattered showers and thunderstorms. 
This front and associated precip crosses the Northern stations in the 11 AM – 1 
PM window and the Southern stations in the Noon - 2 PM timeframe. A locally 
stronger storm cannot be ruled out with lightning, a heavier downpour, and 
gusts to 25 MPH, but widespread severe weather is not likely. 

Wind: Winds pre-cold front will be S/ SW at 10-15 MPH with gusts 15-20 MPH. 
As the cold front passes, winds will start to shift out of the NNW and will be on 
the increase. Around 4-5 PM, winds will be at 15-20 MPH sustained out of the 
north (gusts 20-25), and sustained 20-25 MPH by the 8-9 PM timeframe. Gusts 
25-30 (iso 35) MPH will be possible at the boarding station in this timeframe 
and into the overnight.  

Temps: High temps look to get into the low to mid 70’s.

Visibility: See slide above for more info on the reduced visibility threat.

Precip Forecast: 11 AM CT

Wind Speed
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Houston Pilots: Mon. 1/10/2022
Forecast Discussion
Precip: Dry conditions are anticipated for our stations on 
Mon.

Wind: Sustained winds look to continue 23 - 28 MPH out of 
the NNE for Mon AM, and veer more out of the NE in the 
evening. Gusts 28 - 35 MPH will continue to be possible at 
the boarding station the entire day. 
Temps: High temps on Mon look to only get into the upper 
50s to low 60s F.
Visibility: Not anticipating fog for Mon with elevated NE 
winds.

Precip Forecast: 12 PM CT
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Houston Pilots: Tue. 1/11/2022
Forecast Discussion

Precip: Anticipating dry conditions to continue for our stations on Tue.
Wind: Sustained winds look to continue 20-25 MPH out of the NE with 
gusts 25-30 MPH at the boarding station into Tue AM. Around 11 AM -
Noon, winds look to slowly start decreasing at 18-23 MPH sustained. 13-
18 MPH sustained by 1-2 PM is favored. Gusts 20-25 MPH continue to be 
possible at the boarding station through 2 PM. Sustained winds look to be 
10-15 MPH with gusts 15-20 MPH by the 4-5 PM timeframe and continue 
through midnight at the boarding station. Winds start to veer more out of 
the E near midnight.

Temps: High temps on Tue look to continue to only get into the upper 50s 
to low 60s F.
Visibility:  Not anticipating fog for Tue with elevated NE winds continuing.

Precip Forecast: 12 PM CT
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Week 1 Week 2 Week’s 3/4

Ø After scattered showers/thunderstorms today, anticipating dry conditions for the next several days, with next 
front anticipated Fri/Sat. After cooler temps the first half of the work week, temps rebound to average out 
above normal.

Ø The week 2 timeframe is expected to have near normal temperatures with above normal risks for precip.
Ø Right now, we are favoring above normal risks for temperatures and slightly below normal risks for precip for 

the weeks 3 and 4 timeframe.

Houston Pilots: 1/9/22


